
Happy December every-

one!  Weõve decided to 

start up our newsletter 

again. We know itõs been 

awhileñyears in factñ 

since our last one so 

weõre excited to be put-

ting out a newsletter once 

again! 

 

Last August, PTI staff 

conducted a webinar 

called ôBack to School 

Tipsõ for parents and pro-

fessionals.  There was 

some great information 

shared and we want to 

highlight some of the 

main points for you here  

because the evaluation 

feedback we received 

from participants was very 

positive and let us know 

what they found most 

helpful. So now weõre 

sharing that information 

with you! 

 

ñWhen looking over your 

childõs current IEP, it 

might help to make a list 

of all of your childõs sup-

ports being providedñthis 

includes all the accommo-

dations, modifications, 

supplementary  aides, 

and services listed in the 

IEP. 

ñAfter making the list, itõs 

important to make sure 

that you understand all 

the supports and services 

being provided to your 

child. Donõt be afraid to 

ask for explanations and 

examples so you have a 

better understanding of 

whatõs being provided, 

and for what specific 

need/deficit/concern. 

ñIn reviewing your childõs 

measureable goals, be 

sure you understand what 

need the goal is meeting 

and how the goal is being 

measured. For example, if 

the goal says your child 

will learn to perform a 

certain skill at 80% accu-

racy in 4/5 opportunities,  

how often is the skill be-

ing worked on,  and is this 

4/5 opportunities a day, a 

week, a month? 

ñBe sure to ask for the 

data on the progress your 

child has made on his/her 

goals. Ask for the calculat-

ed data on your childõs 

progress made so far to 

be included on your pro-

gress reports. For exam-

ple, if your child is sup-

posed to aim for 80% 

accuracy on a certain skill 

or task, what % is he/she 

at right now?  

ñAccommodations are 

supports that level the 

playing field for your child. 

The information being 

learned is the same for 

everyone, but your child 

can have accommoda-

tions in the way the mate-

rials are presented, in the 

way your child responds, 

and in setting, timing, and 

scheduling. 
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ñModifications are sup-

ports that change the play-

ing field your child is on.  

The information being 

learned is different. Materi-

als are simplified and ex-

pectations are lowered. So 

make sure you know if your 

child is receiving accommo-

dations, modifications, or 

both. 

ñAsk your IEP team about 

the assistive technology 

(AT) that might be consid-

ered for your child based 

on his/her needs. There 

are many different kinds of 

AT, both high tech and low 

tech, that your childõs edu-

cation might benefit from. 

You can ask for an AT eval-

uation to be completed. 

 

We hope this information is 

helpful to you. If you would 

like to access this webinar 

for some additional tips, 

please go to:  

ñhttp://PTI-Nebraska.org  

ñClick on the Webinars tab 

ñThen click on a link that 

has the words 

Answers4Families and PTI 

Nebraska in it 

ñNow you will see a bunch 

of PTI Webinars! 

HAPPY LEARNING! 
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Q:  My 3 year old will be 

starting special education 

services next fall.  I was 

wondering where my child 

will receive his preschool 

special education services 

once he starts.   

 

A:  If your child has been 

receiving early intervention 

services as part of the Indi-

vidualized Family Service 

Plan (IFSP), discussions 

and planning around tran-

sitioning must begin at 

least 90 days prior to your 

childõs third birthday.  A 

transition conference and 

plan is developed by the 

parent, the IFSP team and 

a school district repre-

sentative to discuss eligibil-

ity, possible services, op-

tions for placement, and 

who to invite to the Initial 

IEP meeting. 

If your child has not been 

in early intervention ser-

vices prior to their 3rd birth-

day, you would start with 

an evaluation process to 

determine eligibility and, if 

eligible, go to an initial IEP 

meeting. 

It will be at the initial IEP 

meeting, AFTER your 

childõs needs have been 

assessed and the IEP writ-

ten, that placement will be 

determined.  The IEP team, 

as a whole, must then con-

sider your childõs Least 

Restrictive Environment 

(LRE).    LRE means that to 

the maximum extent appro-

priate, children with disabil-

ities must be educated 

with children who are not 

disabled.  When placement 

for a child with a disability 

is being made, the follow-

ing must be considered: 

ñDecisions must be made 

in conformity with all LRE 

provisions 

ñMust be based on the 

childõs IEP 

ñMust include an explana-

tion of the extent, if any, to 

which the child will not 

participate with nondisa-

bled children in the regular 

class 

ñPrior to placement out-

side of the regular educa-

tional environment, the IEP 

team must consider wheth-

er supplementary aids and 

services could be provided 

that would enable the child 

to learn in the regular edu-

cational setting satisfacto-

rily. 

ñThe school district must 

provide a continuum of 

alternate options to meet 

the needs of a child with a 

disability. 

 

School districts that do not 

have a public preschool 

program that can provide 

all the appropriate services 

and supports for a particu-

lar child with a disability 

must explore alternative 

methods to ensure that the 

LRE requirements are met 

for that child.  These meth-

ods may include: 

ñProviding opportunities 

for the participation of 

preschool children with 

disabilities in preschool 

programs operated by pub-

lic agencies other than the 

school district (such as  

school. The RN makes the 

decision about the level of 

medical need of your child. 

Using information from 

you, your doctor, and the 

schoolõs RN, you and the 

school will work as a team 

to develop the IHP. The IHP 

will clarify your childõs med-

ical needs and give direc-

tion, responsibility, and 

authorization for services 

that need to be provided 

If your child needs skilled 

medical care at school, 

there is a document called 

an Individual Healthcare 

Plan (IHP) that uses your 

health care providerõs or-

ders to develop a plan on 

how to provide appropriate 

care throughout your 

childõs school day.   The 

IHP is written by the 

schoolõs Registered Nurse, 

or an RN identified by the 

on a regular basis, and also 

provide a plan if an emer-

gency health need should 

arise. The IEP team will 

want to know about the IHP 

and make reference to the 

plan in your childõs IEP.   

For more information, 

check out our website for 

the handout called òTop 

Ten Tips for the Individual 

Healthcare Planó or call 

Nina Baker. 
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Head Start 

or communi-

ty based 

child care); 

ñEnrolling preschool chil-

dren with disabilities in 

private preschool programs 

for nondisabled preschool 

children; 

ñLocating classes for pre-

school children with disa-

bilities in regular elemen-

tary schools; or 

ñProviding home-based 

services.   

 

If the school district deter-

mines that placement in a 

private preschool program is 

necessary for a child to re-

ceive a Free and Appropriate 

Public Education (FAPE), the 

school district must make 

that program available at no 

cost to the parent.  If the 

school district is offering a 

public preschool classroom 

as a childõs placement and 

the parent chooses a private 

preschool setting, the cost of 

that preschool program falls 

to the parent and is consid-

ered a ôparent placementõ. 

*Thank you for the question.  If you have further questions or concerns, please contact Connie Shockley for additional information.   

(Resource:  OSEP Dear Colleague Letter Feb 29, 2012 Preschool LRE)  https://www2.ed.gov/policy/speced/guid/idea/memosdcltrs/

preschoollre22912.pdf 

Are cookies a 

part of my 

IHP? Please?! 

https://www2.ed.gov/policy/speced/guid/idea/memosdcltrs/preschoollre22912.pdf
https://www2.ed.gov/policy/speced/guid/idea/memosdcltrs/preschoollre22912.pdf
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Secondly, I wanted to say 

thank you to the highly 

passionate and dedicated 

staff of PTI Nebraska.  To-

gether, before I took over, 

they held the office togeth-

er through a challenging 

time; taking on new roles 

and responsibilities, work-

ing as a team, advocating 

for parents and informing 

the community, and keep-

ing a positive attitude. Also, 

I need to give a special 

thank you to current staff 

member and former board 

member Sandy Peterson.  

She stepped up when 

called upon, to take on the 

interim Executive Director 

role for 6 months before I 

came on board.  Her time, 

experience, and commit-

ment is a real blessing to 

this agency and the fami-

lies that we serve. 

 

It has been quite an excit-

ing year since becoming a 

part of the PTI Nebraska 

team.  Weõve added three 

new board members and 

completed two fundraising 

events.   

 

On May 20th we participat-

ed in Omaha Gives! and 

more than doubled our last 

total (from a few years 

ago). Omaha Gives! is a 24-

hour online giving event 

that showcases our com-

munityõs spirit of giving, 

raises awareness about 

local nonprofits, and cele-

brates the collective effort 

it takes to make this city 

great.  Thanks everyone for 

your donation! Next year, 

PTI will look to make this 

event bigger and better 

and we hope to participate 

in Give to Lincoln Day as 

well.   

We also added a Putting 

for PTI fundraiser to our list 

of events.  It was a great 

event at Boulder Mountain 

Amusement Park held last 

June and we hope to be 

back next year.  We had a 

great turn out and so many 

special sponsors helping 

us.  Stones Worth Stepping 

was our  presenting spon-

sor with Arbor Bank, Pedi-

atric Therapy Center, The 

Law Office of  Seamus 

Kelly, and ProCare3 help-

ing us as supporting spon-

sors. Thank you to all of 

our sponsors as we could 

not have done it without 

you. 

 

Lastly, I ask you all to par-

ticipate in the education of 

Nebraskaõs youth with disa-

bilities to the fullest extent 

that is possible. We have 

come a long way since 

Congress enacted the IDEA 

in 1975 to ensure that 

children with disabilities 

have the opportunity to 

receive a free appropriate 

public education just like 

all children.  The law has 

been amended many times 

over the years--in Decem-

ber 2004, August 2006 

and in September 2011, 

so we must continue to 

spread the details it holds 

because in one sense, the 

law is still very new, even 

as it has a long, detailed, 

and powerful history.  

 

In the coming years we will 

continue to ensure that 

parents know their rights 

under these laws and 

amendments, and that 

parents know we are here 

and that our advice, train-

ings, workshops,  support, 

and advocacy services are 

Since I took over as the 

Executive Director in Janu-

ary 2015, I have been 

working very hard to learn 

all the details and aspects 

of the job.  I am also con-

tinually assessing the or-

ganization and seeking 

new ways to improve the 

organization and my lead-

ership skills. 

 

As I reflect back on the 

past year, I first want to 

thank the current and past 

Board of Directors of PTI 

Nebraska. Currently, we 

have a very committed and 

professional group of peo-

ple making sure that PTI 

Nebraska is moving in the 

right direction and that we 

continue to improve and 

grow. We have a strong 

Executive Board: President-

Paula Latham, Vice Presi-

dent-Lyris Peak, Treasurer-

Seamus Kelly and Secre-

tary-Randi Scott, and very 

supportive board mem-

bers: Kim Falk, Kami Jes-

sop, Jose Lopez, Sharise 

Engle, and Dr.  John An-

dresen. The PTI board 

members have worked very 

hard to make PTI a respect-

ed agency in the state of 

Nebraska and I am hon-

ored with this opportunity 

to help to continue the PTI 

mission.  I will give nothing 

but my best as I represent 

the board, the staff, and 

families we serve. 

free of charge. We are also 

a resource for teachers 

and administrators.  Itõs 

important schools know 

that we are here to help 

provide teachers and ad-

ministrators with the re-

sources, tools, and 

knowledge they need to be 

effective in educating chil-

dren with disabilities. We 

will continue to partner 

with the Nebraska Depart-

ment of Education, along 

with other agencies and 

schools, to become a more 

effective voice.   

 

We have a lot of work to 

do, but we canõt do it 

alone.  I ask you to help get 

the word out about what 

we do. I need you to share 

our successes. I need you 

to help spread the word 

about PTI Nebraska.  Too 

many times I hear òWhat a 

great service, I wish I knew 

about PTI when my child 

was younger.ó   I donõt 

want to hear that anymore! 

 

Ask friends, family and 

those you interact with to 

like us on Facebook and to 

follow us on Twitter and 

Pinterest. Please visit the 

website and send me com-

ments and suggestions 

directly.  

 

You also might consider 

volunteering. Shoot me an 

email and let me know 

what you are thinking, and 

we can inform parents 

together. 
 

Informed Parents = Im-

proved Outcomes for Chil-

dren with Disabilities 
 

Mike Tufte 

Executive Director 

Do you or your child or young adult who has autism need ideas or support when it 

comes to different autism issues? Then check out this video from Danny and Hayden at 

Asperger Experts about where to start:  http://www.aspergerexperts.com/go/the-

aspergers-foundation-video-1/  

Cool Beans 
(A Cool Resource To Know) 
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Back to the Summer Fundraising Success! 

PARENT T.I.P.S.  

PTI Nebraska would like to thank everyone who came out and golfed with us at Boulder Creek Amusement Park 

last June. We had an awesome time with you! We loved getting to meet some of the families that we have 

helped. A HUGE THANK YOU to all our sponsors for your awesome support that allowed us to have a really fun 

event. And thank you to those sponsors who set up booths so our families could come and meet you and learn 

about your services.  We sincerely appreciate each and every one of you who supported PTI Nebraska! 

 

*We also received two donations on 

the day of the event that we want to 

recognize. Our thanks goes to: 

 

¶ Aaron & Sarah Miller with 

Adapted Devicesñ$50 

¶ Wade Behlen with Feltz WEALTH-

PLANñ$40  
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Putting for PTI Fun! 
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HUGE THANKS again to all 

of our sponsors and all of 

the families who came out 

to support us in our awe-

some fundraiser! We canõt 

wait for next year 2016! 


